
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

June 26, 2024 
3:30pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 3:30pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 

This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The Administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, members present: Councilor Jeffrey Mendes 

(Chair): Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair); Councilor Kristin Terkelsen; Councilor Charles Bloom 

Councilor Seth Burdick 

Chair of Committee welcomed Mr. Reynolds, who has applied for the Airport Commission open 

position. 

 

 

Mr. Reynolds outlined his long-term vision for the growth of the airport, focusing on both opportunities 

and challenges. He suggested expanding the training facility, exploring new verticals, and addressing 

changing travel patterns and noise pollution from larger aircraft. He proposed to invite a hunter to test a 
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new system at their airport and to fly planes to a different airport for refueling and crew rest to save 

costs. He stressed the need for continuous research and development into new technologies such as 

electric aircraft and vertical takeoff and landing (VTOL) and emphasized the importance of staying 

updated with new developments to find long-term solutions for the airport's issues. 

Committee members welcomed Mr. Richmond, who has applied for the Historical Commission as an 

alternate member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. 

 

 

 

Mr. Richmond shared his passion for history and cultural preservation, recounting his experiences in the 

375th Committee in Sandwich, and loves the history as well in Hyannis. He has lived in Hyannis for 

many years, and his wife has been here as well forever. He has grandchildren that have grown up here.  

He discussed a project he's been working on, producing a video walking tour of Hyannis, and 

highlighted the impact of commercial development and the steamship authority and the area's history. 

Mr. Richmond also shared his collaboration with the Barnstable Historical Society and his involvement 

in preserving historically significant buildings, such as the house at 151 Pine Avenue. His commitment 

to realistic historic preservation was also emphasized. 



 
 

  

Committee members welcomed Mr. Michael Curtis who has applied for the Airport Commission open 

position, and the Council on Aging 

 

Councilor Clark expressed her gratitude for Mr. Richmond's application, highlighting his contributions 

to the community.  

Mr. Richmond's had a career in the aerospace industry and oversaw production until retirement from 

there. Lastly, he expressed his engagement in civic activities, including his interest in the Airport 

Commission and the Council on Aging. 

Committee members welcomed Paul Phalan, who has applied for the open position on the Airport 

Commission. Spent most of his time in Boston. Mr. Phalan shared his professional experience and 

highlighted his concerns about the management of the airport. He proposed that the unused 658 acres of 

the airport could be better utilized for senior housing, life sciences, and recreation, but faced resistance 

from airport management and council leadership when he mentioned he wants to move the airport to 

Joint Base Cape Cod. Mr. Phalan also expressed his concern about the lack of representation for 

residents in the Hyannis area, particularly with regards to noise complaints and the planned expansion 

of the airport. He criticized the current Airport Commission for being insulated and self-serving, and 

emphasized the need for better control and representation for residents to ensure their voices are heard 

in decisions that affect their lives. He wants to be the advocate for the Hyannis residents who do not 

have a voice. 

Administrator reached out to the following to reschedule: 

John Norman- Board of Health up for reappointment 

Dan Luczkow- Board of Health up for reappointment 

Kelin MacAleese- Youth Commission 



 
 

  

Chris King- Airport Commission 

Committee members made no recommendations this evening until all applicants for the open position 

have been interviewed. 

 

Committee members discussed their next meeting date, which will be decided after the Administrator 

has reached out to IT for scheduling 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Clark made the motion to adjourn, 

Councilor Bloom seconded, all members present voted in favor of adjournment. 

 

Councilor Terkelsen yes 

Councilor Mendes yes 

Councilor Clark     yes 

Councilor Bloom   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 5:30 pm 

 


